

## **Council Memorandum**

Date: July 28, 2020

To: Mayor & Council

From: Councillor Ashmore

Re: Thurstonia and Cedar Glen Docks Policy

## Recommendation

That the memorandum from Councillor Ron Ashmore regarding Thurstonia and Cedar Glen Docks Policy be received;

**That** staff resume assigning leases to unclaimed or vacant lease spaces in Thurstonia; and

**That** staff consider a similar system for Cedar Glen waterfront in order to provide a fair and equitable system of allocating dock space.

## Rationale

Council adopted a new docking policy in 2017 for the area of Thurstonia and Kenstone Beach Road along Sturgeon Lake. Since its inception, lease holders have adapted to the new policies. During the process, approximately 25 dock spaces have not been renewed and have been declared "vacant". There are several people, primarily in Thurstonia, that are on a list (queue) to obtain a dock space. These people have been patiently waiting for two years to acquire these leases.